Monthly Handicap
Thursday 25th August, 2016, 3.45 miles
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	TIME 
IN
	TIME
OUT
	TIME TAKEN
	POINTS

	1
	Sarah Bagshaw
	44.25
	07.30
	36.55
	30

	2
	Julia Rolfe
	44.58
	16.45
	28.13
	29

	3
	Dawn Lock
	45.10
	00.00
	45.10
	28

	4
	Greg Oulton
	45.22
	17.00
	28.22
	27

	5
	Roy Stevens
	45.34
	19.00
	26.34
	26

	6
	Gerry Brown
	45.43
	20.15
	25.28
	25

	7
	Hannah McCandless
	45.47
	15.30
	30.17
	24

	8
	Jeremy McCandless
	46.00
	15.30
	30.30
	23

	9
	Neil Tate
	46.01
	24.45
	21.16
	22

	10
	Claire England
	46.07
	19.15
	26.52
	21

	11
	Karen Lanigan
	46.11
	12.30
	33.41
	20

	12
	Joe Greenwood
	46.15
	26.15
	20.00
	19

	13
	Debbie Cooper
	46.21
	18.45
	27.36
	18

	14
	Pam Binns
	46.48
	12.45
	34.03
	17

	15
	Sylvia Gittins
	47.34
	14.45
	32.49
	16

	Est.
	Sarah Bradshaw
	43.50
	07.30
	36.20
	

	Est.
	Julie Oldrid
	44.25
	07.30
	36.55
	

	Est.
	Pat Bullen
	45.42
	13.30
	32.12
	

	Est.
	Gillian Oliver
	46.11
	12.30
	33.41
	

	Est.
	Kirsten Burnett
	47.35
	15.30
	32.05
	

	Est.
	Ingrid Oravcova
	47.54
	15.30
	32.24
	

	Est.
	Kim McGuire
	47.54
	15.30
	32.24
	



	
	
	
	
	

	            
	
	
	
	
	


Where a handicap was an estimate for a new, guest or lapsed runner they score no points but their handicap for the next month will be based on the time taken and qualify for a full score.  A season’s best (SB) or personal best (PB) earns two bonus points except for the first race of each season.  Please check your statistics on both tables and notify me of any errors. 

The highlight of the evening was undoubtedly the appearance of no less than six newcomers running their first handicap.  I hope you enjoyed the occasion and we'll see you again next month when your handicap will be based on the pace you ran this time.

Congratulations to Sarah Bagshaw for winning on her first time round the course and to Greg Oulton who increased
 his lead over Jeremy McCandless at the top of the points table after another high scoring run.

As the race was transferred temporarily to the winter course there are no bonus points for season's best.  Next month, assuming the roadworks are completed, we'll return to the usual summer course.

My thanks to Sue Samme for her invaluable help at the start and finish on what was a somewhat hectic evening, and to everyone who brought such generous contributions for the buffet.

Bill
